
 

 

 

 

 

Collective Worship  

The collections at our service amounted to £4.10 & £8.76. Thank you to all who  sent in 
contributions.  
We use the church at least twice a week and the funds go towards the upkeep and heating 
for the church. Our assembly is now on a  FRIDAY for collections. The children like using 
the church and have a great understanding of  its artefacts.  
Can we ask for everyone to bring a small donation. Thank you. 

Jane Tibbs came in and bought pictures 

with ótriô (tricycle etc) and talked about 3 

in 1. The Father, the Son (Jesus Christ), 

and the Holy Spiritðas "one God in three 

Divine Persons".  
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Reading Superstar of 

the Week  

21st May 

Arlo J   

Alex M  

Margot S  

Matthew H  

Golden Rules  

21st May  

Ella S 

Tommy HR  

Imogen M  

Thomas Pe      

     

WOW! Star of the 

Week  

21st May 

Aubree F  

Harvey B  

Sid M 

Orla N  

We have changed the layout of the 

newsletter to as follows: 

Certificates & Attendance 

Headteacherôs Blog  

School Information 

Local Events and all your Important 

Diary Dates. 

We have put this on the back page 

so it can be printed and 

pinned to your notice-

board. 

FBS  

We are really trying hard to build up a bigger committee and list of 

helpers. It would be great if we could allocate tasks to share work load.  

Check out the community FBS page on the website to see how all their 

great work benefits your child.  

Attendance  

For w/c 14/05/18  

Attendance  Absences 

 98.02% 1.98% 

Learning time lost:  

9.5 Days  

Attendance  

For w/c 21/05/18  

Attendance  Absences 

 95.21% 4.79% 

Learning time lost:  

23 Days  

 

 

 

   

All the places are now 

allocated for Mrs Applebyõs 

Global Club and the letters 

have gone out to the pupils 

who have been given a place. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


 

 

 

 
In the final week before half-term the Year 2 pupils finished their SATs papers in Reading, Maths and in SPAG (Spelling, 

punctuation and grammar).  We were very pleased with their approach, their application and indeed the progress they have 

made across the year. My thanks to Mrs Hardwick, Ms Pickford, Mrs Haberfield and Miss Jefferies for their sterling work week 

in, week out in terms of supporting and challenging the pupils.  The results will help to form the final assessments which will be 

shared with parents in the end of year written report. 

 

The last day before the half-term also saw the pupils dressed in mufti in order to help raise funds for a defibrillator which will 

be stationed near the church ð a very worthy cause. 

 

I also received the judgesõ decisions following my Writing Competition which was open to all pupils in Frome schools.  You 

may remember that all our pupils entered and it is my pleasure to announce that Aubree F won the Poetry competition for 

Key Stage One and in the poetry competition for Years 3 and 4, Finlay C won, second was Oliver S and third was Jack W. 

 

I am in the process of typing up all the top three entries in each age-range in one magazine, a copy of which will be given to 

each successful pupil ( as above) and each participating school.  The top three will also receive a book token and a certificate.  

My congratulations to the aforementioned pupils for their success. 

 

When the pupils returned to school after the half-term break, they were surprised and intrigued to see that it looked like we 

had been invaded by a mysterious creatureé 

This was all part of our special Wow! day, when the children worked in vertical groups to solve the mystery.  They had to 

draw the beast from the evidence they found scattered around the school and write their own version of what they believed 

had happened. 

 

My thanks to Mrs Langton and all the staff for creating the scene and indeed for organising the whole of this exciting venture. 

 

May I remind you of my weekly ôHead teacherõs challengeõ, which your child can tell you about.  Just before half-term I set the 

pupils the challenge of writing about Summer and what it means to them.  You may like to encourage your child to write down 
their summery thoughts, perhaps in the form of a poem, such as an acrostic but the style is entirely up to them. 

 

My challenge for the next week is as follows: 

 

This is the time of year when we meet the parents of pupils who will be starting in reception in September.  I 

would like the pupils to write a letter to the new reception children, welcoming them to the school, telling 

them something about what we do at Berkley and sharing advice with them.  

 

Please encourage your child to accept this challenge. 

 

Finally, may I thank you for taking an interest in your childõs education and particularly for spending a few minutes each day 

hearing your child read.  This helps them develop their all-round skills hugely and, of course, they enjoy the attention, so please 

keep it going! 

 

A reminder of some key dates coming up in this, the last half-term of this academic year: 

Phonics week for Year 1 pupils is next week i.e. 11 June 

New Parents Evening ð 13 June, 7.00 p.m. 

School Disco ð 15 June, 6.00-7.30 p.m. 

School photos ð 18 June 

Bar Modelling workshop to parents at Beckington, 2.00-3.00 p.m.  Please note, this had to be re-scheduled from before 

half-term owing to the Maths advisor, Jo Cronin, being incapacitated 

Sports Day, 22 June, 1.00-3.00 p.m.  NB We hope to be able to park in the field opposite, courtesy of Mr Welch 

the neighbouring farmer, but of course it depends on the weather as the field will have to be hay -

harvested first. So, on the day itself you will hopefully see a parking sign opposite the school, otherwise 

you will have to park the best you can.  I shall keep you posted on this one.  

Transfer Day and FBS Bonanza at the rugby club, 6 July 

Community Day, 9 July ( further details to follow) 

Celebratory assembly for invited parents of pupils receiving certificates, 16 July, 2.30 p.m. 

School trip to Weymouth, 18 July 

Last day of term and school leaversõ assembly, 20 July 



 

WOW!  

Wow! On Monday the children returned to school to find that something 

had visited the school during the half term break. An emergency assembly 

was called where the children were given detective sheets and made their 

way around the site collecting clues as to what had created such a mess! 

Footprints in Rabbits classroom, bones and feathers in Squirrels, a large 

ôPOO!õ in Badgers and a nest containing the remains of an eggshell (and a 

present for each child) in Owls! All around the site there was slime and 

pieces of colourful fur, feathers and footprints. What had been here? The 

children had great fun creating a drawing and writing a description of 

what they thought the creature could look like. They all had great ideas 

about where and why it had come. Great fun was had by all. 

That belongs to a triceratopsñGeorge 

I think some of this could be from a 

bird because of the feathers ðGeorge 


